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Lower Santa Clara River Watershed and Surrounding Areas 2008 and Santa Clara River Upper
Watershed Conservation Plan 2006). The plan for the upper watershed encompasses the
Newhall land affected by the RMDP and SCP. The plan highlights the significant biodiversity
found on this land, including substantial riparian, grassland, and coastal scrub habitat along with
the many species these habitats support. The plan identifies incompatible development as a
threat to these habitats and species. Incompatible development consists of residential or
commercial development that adversely affects the functionality of a habitat or species. These
adverse effects are a result of habitat destruction, fragmentation, and degradation. The
Conservancy is particularly concerned about incompatible development that would alter the
structure and function of the Santa Clara River both at the Newhall lands and downstream,
making the river less viable.

As the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) and California Department of Fish and Game
(CDFGQ) finalize the environmental impact statement/environmental impact report (EIS/EIR) for
the RMDP and SCP, the Conservancy encourages you to consider alternatives that avoid
incompatible development to the extent possible and that the alternative you select does not
contribute to the destruction, fragmentation, or degradation of biodiversity along the Santa Clara
River. The Conservancy encourages the Corps and CDFG to take appropriate action on the
EIS/EIR to ensure that the Santa Clara River remains as intact and fully functioning as possible.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the EIS/EIR. If you have any questions about

issues we raise in this letter or the conservation efforts of the Conservancy along the Santa Clara
River, please feel free to call me.

Sincerely,

(tvns U Tl

Catherine McCalvin
Project Director






